




























From: Detterman, Karel, Env. Health
To: "Laura Zagaroli"
Subject: RE: 1555 Oak St monitoring well?
Date: Wednesday, August 10, 2011 3:26:30 PM

Hi Laura: 

Thank you for your response to our June 30, 2011 directive letter.  The letter's attachments support the
finding that in 1977, the Alameda Police Administration Building was built and a 6,000 gallon
underground storage tank (UST) was installed at the site, not a 1,000 gallon UST as mentioned in the
July 2, 1986 Fuel Tank Monitoring Well Installation Project Report.

Since I am already in receipt of your August 8, 2011 response letter and attachments, I will have it
uploaded as a PDF file to the Alameda County web site but please upload all future correspondence and
reports to the Alameda County web site at:

http://www.acgov.org/aceh/lop/ust.htm

And yes, please upload the letter and attachments as one PDF file to the Geotracker website:

http://geotracker.waterboards.ca.gov/

It will be good to see the monitoring well's groundwater analytical results so the next step can be
determined.

Thank you,

Karel Detterman
Hazardous Materials Specialist, PG
Alameda County Environmental Health
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway
Alameda, CA  94502
Direct: 510.567.6708
Fax:    510.337.9335
Email: karel.detterman@acgov.org

PDF copies of case files can be downloaded at:

http://www.acgov.org/aceh/lop/ust.htm

-----Original Message-----
From: Laura Zagaroli [mailto:LZagaroli@ci.alameda.ca.us]
Sent: Monday, August 08, 2011 3:40 PM
To: Detterman, Karel, Env. Health
Cc: Cheryl Mannix; Elaine Cheung
Subject: Re: 1555 Oak St monitoring well?

Hi Karel,

As it happens, your email is very timely, as I just sent you an "official letter" responding to your
directive letter.  We were able to locate the monitoring well at 1555 Oak Street and we have asked a
consultant to submit a proposal to us for a sampling analysis.  When you receive the letter, please give
me a call so we can discuss where the City goes from here, as I am not sure if a "work plan" is
warranted unless and until we find out if the site is contaminated. 

Thanks so much,
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Laura E. Zagaroli
Deputy City Attorney
2263 Santa Clara Ave., Room 280
Alameda, CA 94501
(510) 747-4754

>>> "Detterman, Karel, Env. Health" <Karel.Detterman@acgov.org> 8/8/2011 2:21 PM >>>
Hi Laura and Matt:  I'm curious to find out if you had a chance to walk through the PD parking lot to
see if that monitoring well was still visible?

Thanks,

Karel Detterman
Hazardous Materials Specialist, PG
Alameda County Environmental Health
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway
Alameda, CA  94502
Direct: 510.567.6708
Fax:    510.337.9335
Email: karel.detterman@acgov.org<mailto:mark.detterman@acgov.org>

PDF copies of case files can be downloaded at:

http://www.acgov.org/aceh/lop/ust.htm
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